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Re: High-level participation at upcoming UN Conference

Dear HEAD OF STATE

From June 1-3 the United Nations Conference on the World Financial and Economic Crisis and its Impact on Development will take place in New York. We urge you to give this conference the political weight it deserves and to participate at the meeting as our country’s head of state.
It is evident that the financial and economic crisis is turning into a poverty crisis, particularly in the more impoverished nations of the South as well as the wealthier countries of the North. It is also likely to be long and severe. Recent estimates by the World Bank put an additional 53 million people living under $2 a day as a result of the global economic crisis. This is on top of the 130-155 million people already pushed into poverty in 2008 from the food and fuel crises. 70 percent of these individuals are women. Furthermore, the International Labour Organization expects 51 million men and women will lose their jobs in 2009. Export growth is slowing rapidly, and is expected to shrink by 16.8% in Asia, 12.5% in Africa, and 10% in Latin America. The risk of a new debt crisis remains a preoccupation for many countries. 
Global solutions require global participation. Unfortunately, most of the countries hardest hit do not have a place at the table where global responses are now being discussed. We acknowledge the attempt by the Group of 20 leaders to reach consensus on some immediate measures. It is clear, however, that extensive work remains to be done to mitigate the impacts of the crisis. This is also necessary to build broad consensus on lasting and sustainable changes to the international financial and monetary system that make it resilient to future crises.
The UN is a unique forum in which to generate the broad ownership, knowledge and political support required to provide such global solutions premised on the interests of all. Now is the time to strengthen the capacity of the international community to respond globally, and to ensure the active participation of civil society movements and organizations. Numerous countries have already announced that they will send their Heads of State to the UN Conference and many more countries are supportive of this effort to realize a global solution. 
We urge you to show leadership alongside other countries and participate as our head of state at the UN meeting. Representation by all ministries implicated in the agenda would also strengthen the result.
Yours sincerely,

